Pan American Round Tables of Texas State Board Meeting Immediate Past State Director Activity Report

March 5, 2016 Ramada Inn Del Rio, Texas

It is an honor and privilege to serve as your Immediate Past State Director. I am sincerely grateful for everyone's support and look forward to our continuance of working together to accomplish our Mission. It has been a pleasure working with our State Director. With the tasks at hand, the upcoming events and meetings, I can assure you that with her leadership all that needs to be accomplished will not only be completed, but will be outstanding.

Following is a list of duties and responsibilities that I have accomplished since Convention:

- Attended the Pan American Day Celebration in San Benito, which was a wonderful occasion. The program was very entertaining. These ladies are so amazing and talented!
- Following the Celebration, I had the opportunity to spend time with our State Director reviewing some of the responsibilities and duties and providing assistance with the transition to her new position. We also met with her Corresponding Secretary and Parliamentarian to discuss expectations and responsibilities. Since that time, we communicate, as often as necessary, for PARTT business, or just for fun.
- On August 15, 2015, I attended the PARTT Workshop held at the Marriott Hotel in San Antonio, Texas. It was a very productive meeting and provided guidance to new and continuing Directors and Committee Chairmen for the coming year. The need to pursue and attain our goals of membership, scholarship and friendship was the main focus.
- Unfortunately, there have been several invitations to PARTT Table celebrations and meetings, that I have not had the opportunity to attend. I have attended, in a nonofficial capacity, all PART of Eagle Pass meetings and activities this year, with the exception of their meeting today.

I look forward to another exciting year for PARTT, especially with the upcoming, rededication of the Statue in Laredo, the Alliance Convention, visit by our Director General and the State Convention in Houston.

"One for All, All for One." "Una para todas y todas para una."

Respectfully submitted,

Lana Harper
PARTT Immediate Past State Director

Return to PART of Texas homepage...